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Association’s Financial Statement 2019 – 2020
Mick Fitzpatrick, SGRA Treasurer, has provided the following summary of the audited accounts for the last financial year.

INCOME






















EXPENDITURE
Subscriptions







£0.00









Hire of school room





£68.28
Donations








£396.00







Printing and Stationery




£79.87
Advertising








£0.00









Food and Refreshments



£30.34
Raffle











£204.00







Raffle












£79.97
Building Society Interest

£0.69









Miscellaneous








£355.96
Total











£600.69







Total













£614.42
Net Debit









-£13.73
Balance brought forward

£823.51
Balance carried forward

£809.78
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How Well Do You Know Coventry?
This oil painting depicts a Coventry industrialist and philanthropist.  He helped build

Almshouses and contributed to the cost of rebuilding Coventry Cathedral.
Who is he and where is this portrait located?
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If you can’t wait until our January 2021 issue, please come to our next meeting and find out.

The answer to “How Well Do You Know Coventry?” in newsletter issue No. 25,
July 2019 is…  The Gordon Cullen Tile Mural.  The mural was commissioned in 1957

by the City Planning and Redevelopment Committee on the recommendation of Arthur Ling,

City Architect to the Corporation, to illustrate the spirit in which the reconstruction of
Coventry was being undertaken.  It was made by Carters of Poole.  It is located at the

bottom end of the Lower Precinct, just inside the doors.
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Neighbourhood Policing
The Wainbody neighbourhood policing team of police officers and PCSOs is led by Sergeant Darren Betts – email d.betts@west-midlands.pnn.police.uk.  You can contact the team directly by email at: westwood@west-midlands.pnn.police.uk  On Twitter@WoodlandsWMP
View the Web page at: www.west-midlands.police.uk/your-local-police/coventry/ select Woodlands, Wainbody and Westwood.
In case of emergency call 999 – you should only call 999 when it IS an emergency, such

as when a crime is in progress, when there is danger to life or when violence is being used

or threatened.
Less urgent crime and disorder, or to speak to your local officers – call 101 extension 8316302 to report the matter.
















Crime Stoppers 0800 555 111
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SGRA respectfully reminds all drivers that a 30 mph maximum speed limit exists on the estate and 20 mph around Grange Farm School.  Seemingly, the estate’s roads are often being used as racetracks.  PLEASE DO NOT EXCEED THESE SPEED LIMITS!
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The Association thanks our local Councillors, John Blundell, Lord Mayor 2018/19, Mattie Heaven and  Tim Sawdon, Lord Mayor 2012/13 for their contributions to the work of SGRA.  Also, special thanks to Coventry City Council staff for all their help in dealing with matters raised by the Association.

[image: image11.jpg]L ™
ROUTE OF STYVECHALE BROOK

o . BAGINTON A |

. (Det)




     Contributions to the Association’s January 2021 newsletter would be very welcome.
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Anticipated SGRA Meetings for 2020
Monthly meetings will resume as soon possible at Grange Farm School at 7:30 pm.  It is hoped the first meeting will be on 1st October, followed by 5th November and 3rd December.
Please refer to the website www.sgra.co.uk for confirmation or telephone 02476 419008.
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    Styvechale Grange Residents’ Association
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SGRA is a local organisation run by residents of Styvechale Grange, focusing on local issues for the benefit of all residents of Styvechale Grange
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John Archer – Chairman Tel. No. 02476 419008

Association Contact email: sgrainfo@gmail.com

Website: www.sgra.co.uk
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Styvechale and Finham Empower
Community buddy group
(Covid-19)




Thoughts from the Chair
I
 make no apology for quoting Charles Dickens “It was the best of times, it was the worst of times…”  When I read through my introductory article in the January newsletter this year,  no one could have foreseen the “changes” which have come about, personally, socially and financially, because of one little bug.  Our City of Culture involvement has been relegated in the pecking order along with Brexit.  (At least our football team has been promoted, but not necessarily in the way they expected).  One of the effects of lockdown has been to restrict communication between SGRA members and I am extremely grateful to our newsboys and girls who have delivered this newsletter to your door and to Grange Farm School for printing them.  As we ease away from lockdown, it is important that the Association is able to contact as many members as possible and we encourage everyone to use whatever technology they have to hand.  If you are on the Internet, please look at our website and let us have your email address so that we can contact you.  If you are not on-line, you can give us your telephone number which will be kept secure, as will any other data, conforming to the General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR).  I am hoping that, with the school’s agreement, we can re-start our monthly meetings in October and although we will have to make some changes, I am looking forward to seeing many friendly faces again as soon as possible.  My best wishes to you all and let’s try and keep ourselves and one another safe by following the Government’s advice.


SGRA Website 2020
We support 750 homes and their residents in our area.  To ensure that we reach all residents, please send your email address to sgrainfo@gmail.com
T
he new website, www.sgra.co.uk, has now superseded the old one www.sgra.org.uk.  This is because the provider, IKHost, would no longer support the domain name.  Our new provider, BestHost, is located in Manchester.  We now have greater support via telephone or email.  On installation, they telephoned and provided 30 minutes of advice on resolving any set-up problems.  Our costs have doubled but we are now confident in the continuation of our website.  Our new website, www.sgra.co.uk provides current news, photographs and information that support Styvechale Grange residents.  Please take a look at www.sgra.co.uk
The Vale of Styvechale

S
tyvechale Grange is in a natural valley.  The majority of the roads climb hills to the A45, Baginton Road, Leamington Road and the railway cutting.  Chideock Hill and Alpine Rise are using appropriate names and Wade Avenue gets its name because people waded across the brook.  In 1778 Stivichall Brook (route shown in Map No. 1) was known as Martin’s Gutter, prior to that it had the name Mardon Sitch.  A natural spring rises in the meadows and may have fed the two ponds in the Bridge Cottage (refer to Map No. 3).  The Bridge Cottage had two ponds; one inside the grounds and one on the outside, both have been drained.  Close to the Bridge Cottage, also known as Sheep-dip Cottage, was a sluice used to retain and supply  water to the sheep dip to be used by the farmers (refer to Map Nos. 2 & 3).  Little can be seen of the culverted brook, only the manhole covers tracing its path.  The brook crosses under Mantilla Drive.  Manhole covers can be seen on the green on Dewsbury Avenue to Hexworthy Avenue.  Continuing onto the green alongside Grange Farm School, you can see the last manhole close to Mantilla Drive.  The brook then goes under Wade Avenue, Mantilla Drive and the Leamington Road and through the spinney on the A45 by the garage.  Walking along Mill Hill Road to Baginton, prior to the A46 flyover, the brook flows into the allotments, crossing the road.  The brook can be seen prior to it joining the river Sowe at Baginton (refer to Map No. 1).
















Mick Fitzpatrick


Fruit Trees and More
In March, Tony Rose and John Archer planted four apple trees inside the Animal Pound; Cox's Orange Pippin, Howgate Wonder, James Grieve and Golden Delicious.  The trees are now coming into leaf and with some nurturing, we hope for fruit in the coming years.  Supporting the fence area, we have also planted small trees around the outer perimeter of the Pound.  We hope that this will make a pleasant feature to complement the fence.
Stivichall Green/Meadow
T

his spring many local residents will have experienced the pleasure of walking through the green on the way to walk in the park, or when exercising their dog.  This green space has an interesting history, having been leased to the Council by the descendants of the Gregory Hood family, some details being on the obelisk on Coat of Arms Bridge Road.  The meadow is usually cut to the ground at regular intervals after winter, but this spring it has somehow been missed, giving us the pleasure of beautiful grasses and some wild buttercups.  Loss of meadows and species-rich grasslands is without parallel in the history of nature conservation in the UK, but a meadow remains an important and crucial habitat, with over 150 different species of flower and grass that can support a myriad of insects from bees and beetles to grasshoppers and butterflies, which in turn support many small animals and birds.  A meadow could contain up to 40 species per square metre.  I would like to know if any local residents would be interested in joining me to set up a ‘Friends of Stivichall Meadow’ group, in order to enhance and protect this beautiful space.  Many have busy lives, but it could be as low key as we wanted.  I have been in contact with the Council Parks Department, who have given some useful advice and guidance on how to set up a group and potentially get some grant funding if needed.  Anyone interested please contact me via sgrainfo@gmail.com or at a residents’ meeting.

Remembering VE Day
May 8th 2020 gave us a chance to pause in our isolation and remember the sacrifices a previous generation made; and to celebrate, as they did, the end of a long war and the 75 years of peace in Europe it brought us.

Covid-19 - Styvechale and Finham Empower (SaFE) Buddies Team
W

e have 16 volunteers covering the whole of Styvechale Grange.  We carry out tasks like collecting shopping, picking up prescriptions and paying in cheques to the bank, etc.  We even helped someone recently who had just returned from hospital and was in need of some spare pyjamas.  They contacted us at 10 a.m. and we had pyjamas with them that day by 3 p.m.  In 12 weeks, we have helped over 110 people and we still have 2 or 3 people that we just call for a friendly chat.  They don’t require anything collecting or anything like that.  We always try to be friendly and courteous and we have had lots of lovely feedback, which is encouraging.  My team is excellent and we have a range of skills within the team.  Also, we are all Styvechale Grange residents so we find it really rewarding helping local people.  We try to respond to the calls as soon as we can and, in most instances, we can deal with the request the same day.






Ross Crawford





Mick Fitzpatrick








Map No. 1 Martin’s Ditch 1950





Map No. 2 Martin’s Ditch 2019





Celebration flags flying in Hexworthy Avenue





Map No. 3 Martin’s Ditch 1830








Glynis Ozcan





A huge THANK YOU to the SaFE Community Buddy Group who have selflessly offered help and support in Styvechale Grange and Finham throughout the Covid-19 crisis.  Without doubt they were a lifeline to many residents during the lockdown.








Styvechale Grange SaFE Buddies team (June 2020)





John Archer (Chairman)








